
 
 
 

Meeting Minutes 
January 25, 2021 

 
Location: Zoom meeting 

Attendees: 
 Michael Shoaf, Superintendent  Elizabeth Anderson, Assistant Superintendent 

Sam Gifford, Executive Director  Jennifer Norman, Executive Director 
Greg Murphy, Communications Director Bryan Drost, Technology Director 

 Ruth Beach, BOE Representative  Addie Olander, BOE Representative 
Todd Murphy, KIS Principal   Rob Winton, RRHS Principal 

 Megan Rose, RRMS Principal   Mark Wagner, Athletics/Activities Director 
 Carol Rosiak, GPS Principal   Heath Horton, RRHS Asst. Principal 

Jeff Schultz, RRMS Asst. Principal  Tina Wasserbauer, Food Services Supervisor  
Megan Alexander, PTA   Tara Zbin, Supervisor, Pupil Services, Preschool Principal 
Lynne Eversman, medical professional Jenny Saab, PTA 
Margie Hackett, PTA    Kelly Frindt, PTA 
Leslie Rossi, Executive Secretary  William Blough, RREF President   
 

 
Purpose and Goals - Rr 20/20 Vision Committee and Building Subcommittees  

• Engage Stakeholders  
• Collaboration   
• Communication   
• Share Parents/Guardians Survey Summary  
• What do we need to do to safely open RRCSD?  
• Gain approval of recommendations/plans from the Cuyahoga County Board of Health  
and RRCSD Board of Education to implement when students/staff are  
permitted to return to RRCSD.  

 
Building Subcommittees/Chair(s):  

• Beach/Goldwood (Tara Zbin, Dr. Carol Rosiak)  
• Kensington (Todd Murphy, Heath Horton)  
• RRMS (Megan Rose, Jeff Schultz)  
• RRHS (Rob Winton, Brian Gergerly)  
• RRCSD Activities and Athletics (Mark Wagner) 



 
Healthcare updates 
Dr. Lynne Eversman shared: 

• Increased positive case rates with children. 

• 18-24 year olds are seeing an increase in surge of positive rates. 

• 80% of deaths are those over 65 years of age. 

• UK variant - 76% of those released from hospital have lingering issues from COVID19. 

• COVID lung issues are much worse than heavy smokers. 

• Health care workers are seeing 5 months of protection after infection. 

• New mutations in UK and South Africa are more contagious. 

• Pulse oximeter show decrease in oxygenation before symptoms appear. 

• Treatments: 
o Monoclonal treatments are very effective for high risk patients. 
o Regenerome is very effective for high risk patients at advanced age. 

• Up to 30% of people with COVID are asymptomatic. 

• Tests: 
o PCR and nasal swab are very good indicators. 
o Saliva test is not as effective. 
o Governor DeWine is ordering at home testing. 

• Vaccines (Pfizer and Moderna): 
o Patients rarely have significant side effects. 
o Those who have had severe anaphylaxis should wait to receive vaccine. 
o 1-2 weeks after receiving 1st shot, patients receive partial immunity. 
o Those who contracted COVID after the first shot and were treated with Regenerome should 

hold off on the 2nd shot. 
o May have fevers/chills and side effects 12-24 hours after vaccine. 

• We will only achieve herd immunity after 70-80% of population has been vaccinated. 
 

RRCS Updates 
Dr. Shoaf shared: 

• The Rr 20/20 Vision committee will no longer meet unless the need arises. 

• Implementing green model Tuesday, January 26, 2021. 

• Information has been submitted to the State in order for RRCSD to receive the vaccine; 90% of staff 
indicated willingness to get the vaccine. 

• CDC Key Mitigation Strategies 
o Consistent/correct use of masks 
o Social distancing to the largest extent possible 
o Hand hygiene & respirator etiquette 
o Cleaning & disinfection 
o Contact tracing in collaboration with CCBH 

 
Breakout groups to discuss: 
Advantages, disadvantages, experiences and input regarding: 

1. Green, yellow and red instructional models 
2. Implementing the green instructional model – January 26, 2021 
3. RRCSD COVID-19 Safety Protocols 

 
Dr. Shoaf’s group shared: 



• Students are very much looking forward to the green model for tomorrow and the need for some 
sense of normalcy. 

 
Ms. Anderson’s group shared: 

• Importance of continuing to remind students/staff to self-evaluate. 

• What are the plans to heal the anger within the district. 
 

Mr. Gifford’s group shared: 

• Mr. Gifford provided an update regarding HVAC at KIS; air filtration and UV sanitization throughout 
the district. 

 
Dr. Shoaf shared that the committee has no further plans to meet unless extenuating circumstances 
necessitate the need. 


